Michigan ADA Steering Committee

Meeting Minutes – October 11, 2011
Lansing, Michigan

Present: Vickey Argo, Paul Ecklund, Shawnese Laury-Johnson, Linda Williams, Dan Cooper

Absent: Dick Baker, Curt Hansen, Lucia Rios, Amy Maes, Tony Wong
Welcome and Introduction

Dan stated the meeting would be brief as the conference call was just a way to keep up to date until the new subcontract with the Great Lakes ADA Center was completed.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes were approved.

Regional Report
There was no regional report:
Announcements
Dan Cooper spoke about the ADA Conference that was held in East Lansing on September 7 and 8.  About 125 people signed up for the first day and 100 for the second.  Comments by attendees were generally very positive.
Dan took part in a conference call on September 22 with the Great Lakes ADA Center, representatives from NIDRR and representatives from the other Steering Committees in the Great Lakes region regarding the potential new contract.
Paul Ecklund discussed a good webinar from the Northwest ADA Center regarding accessibility in the hospitality industry.
Dan passed along information from Dick Baker: He visited the Quality Inn in Lansing on a recent trip there and saw they have done the work to correct many of their most obvious ADA violations.  He also heard from the owner/manager of the Days Inn there, and they have been served with the same sort of lawsuit which the Disabled Patriots of America were doing across the country.  He referred him to the Capital Area CIL for assistance with an assessment of the building.
Vickey Argo said she will be attending the U.S. Business Leadership Network annual conference in Louisville on October 6-19.
Dan stated he has USB drives with all of the information from the ADA Conference.  Let him know if you would like one.  
Paul said there may be a millage for Kalamazoo County that could help make bus stops more accessible.

Paul also mentioned concerns regarding new instrumental activities of daily living (IADL) assessments that could lead to more people going into nursing homes and how the Affordable Care Act affects people with dual eligibility for both Medicare and Medicaid.
Budget

Dan provided the budget numbers through August.  He stated that all of the funds would be spent for the current fiscal year as required.  There were no concerns.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will tentatively take place on January 24, 2012, at 11:00 AM in Lansing.  There could possibly be another meeting in the autumn if the subcontract is completed soon.
